



April 22, 2024

Professor USHIKI Tatsuo President of Niigata University

Dear President USHIKI Tatsuo,

On behalf of Northeastern University, China, I would like to extend my warmest congratulations to you on the occasion of the 75th anniversary of Niigata University.

Since its establishment in 1949, Niigata University has adhered to the educational philosophy of "Autonomy and Creativity", and has scored remarkable achievements in talent cultivation, scientific research, and social services, making important contributions to Japan's social development and scientific and technological progress.

The exchanges between Niigata University and Northeastern University, China began in 2012. Over the past years, through such activities as faculty exchange, student exchange and short-term exchange visits, our two universities have carried out in-depth cooperation, enhanced mutual understanding, and established a solid and friendly relationship.

We hope that our two universities will continue to work together to strengthen cooperation in the future, carry out practical cooperation in more fields and at a higher level, jointly create a successful example of win-win cooperation in international higher education, and make more efforts and contributions to support the educational development in our two countries.

Finally, I would like to extend my sincere congratulations to Niigata University on its 75th anniversary once again. I wish your university flourishing development in all your endeavors and an even brighter future.

Yours sincerely,

Professor Feng Xia-Ting

Docting Feng

President, Northeastern University, China

Academician, Chinese Academy of Engineering